## Women's Group Meeting

## June 10, 2023

The meeting was held at 10:00 at the MOC. In attendance were Claudia Henning, Maryanne Coelln, Sue Downs, Lynne Parker, Toni Moore, Maureen Latham, Mary Bishop, Harriet Vaugeois, Shannon DeBord and Barb Wurfel

- 1. The annual picnic is scheduled for July 1. The volunteers are:
  - Welcome table: Barb and Maryanne
  - Set up: Barb, Shannon D, Claudia, Maureen, Sue D and Carol S
  - Clean up: Barb, Carol S and Nancy S. In the past many guests have stayed to help with this task
  - Food: Harriet and Lori C
  - Games: Carol S
  - Logo wear sales: Shannon Y, Lynne P and Toni
  - Raffle tickets: Darla, Sue D and Nancy and Dennis Scott. Tickets will also be available at Welcome table
  - Popcorn Machine: Ann Scott
  - Parking: Bill Latham, Dave Wurfel and maybe Randy Wichterman

Darla is working on raffle items. We will share the list of items with the group when it is assembled. We agreed to keep ticket prices at 1 for \$1 and 6 for \$5.

Shannon Y is sending the picnic flyer to Deb Johnson for inclusion on the SFTR website. Claudia said the new SFTR Facebook page should be ready soon and can be posted there as well.

Set up will be on Friday, 6/30, at 8:00 a.m. We are starting earlier than usual because two volunteers are not available later in the morning.

Lynne P purchased needed supplies and put them in our closet.

Carol S has several games that she will bring.

Barb will contact someone to give a blessing before eating.

- 2. The next topic was a request to purchase pickleball equipment to be used at the MOC. It was agreed to purchase a net, 4 paddles and 8 balls at an approximate cost of \$150. Carol S might have access to a metal storage bin that will store these supplies as well as the basketballs outside.
- 3. A request from the Fire Mitigation and Forest Health Committee to purchase or assist in purchasing an AED machine was discussed after being postponed from last meeting. There are several unanswered

questions that are important in our decision process on assisting. It was suggested that those available attend their next committee meeting on Thursday, June 15, at 6:00 p.m. at the MOC.

- 4. Claudia had a recommendation that we order tote bags with the SFTR logo imprinted on them to use as welcome bags. She can get 50 of them from Vista Print for \$112.50. The group approved Claudia making the purchase.
- 5. Mary Bishop talked about the Welcome Center in town and the need for volunteers. It would be for a single 3 hour shift per week. She gave brochures to those that were interested.
- 6. Carol Rawle will no longer stop by our meetings to sell eggs. Contact here directly if you are interested in purchasing eggs from her.
- 7. The next meeting will be on July 8 at 10:00 at the MOC. It was felt that we could not wait until August to start planning for the Fall Dinner. Claudia is "retiring" from organizing this function after doing it for 3 years.